July 20, 2020
God’s Blessings,

   How I have missed seeing our Holy Trinity family!! Throughout this pandemic I have found solace in knowing that our Lord and Savior was there to guide us.  I am also thankful for the gift of prayer to be able to offer support and encouragement to one another, even though we are not able to see each other in person on Sunday mornings.  
 As we begin the journey of reopening times of in person worship, please be patient as we learn together in these unprecedented times.  Continue to communicate with one another, your council and Pastor any concerns you have. 
Your council has continued to meet by video to discuss any issues that arose.  As with many churches throughout our synod and the church worldwide, we realized that our general funds were being quickly depleted.  Our current treasurer was on top of things and quickly applied for a PPP grant for the church.  We qualified for assistance of approximately $20,000 which we do not have to pay back.  While this financial assistance is a big help we still need to look forward.  We as a church understand that many are struggling financially as well.  We are asking that you are in prayerful consideration of giving faithfully, as you are able.  We offer three ways of giving, in person on Sunday mornings (once we reopen), mail in giving addressed to the office, or on line through simply giving which can be found on the church website, www.holytrinityelc.org.    
In addition, there are many ways to help our church by giving of your time and talent.  As we reopen, we will need people to help deep clean and sanitize the classrooms and sanctuary, help with any repairs that may be needed as the church has sat all these months and cleaning up the outside.   Please reach out and let your council members know if you are able to assist in any way.

I look forward to once again worshiping together.  Be safe, stay healthy and continue to pray for one another.
In Christ,


Bonnie Mazza
Council President
